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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 

 

Well, we have no excuse now for not finishing 

some of our UFO’s!! I have been cross stitching 

instead of quilting but getting a lot accomplished 

on a piece I started in 1998!!! 

 

Please continue to stay home & enjoy your fami-

ly time & quilting time. This is a hurdle we all 

have to work together to get over. It will take 

time we can do it!! Quilters are some of the most 

resilient people I know. We are also so of the 

most caring & giving. I appreciate you all. 

Several members have asked about making the 

masks & I have sent links through our newsletter 

& added on our Facebook page.  

 

If you are making masks, let me or Colleen Ortiz 

or Crystalann Duarte know. Colleen has a con-

nection on where to deliver them. 

 

Jeanne Surber 

barryswife@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Madonna Brink     4/        Carol Edwards    5/16    

Amy Mazich         4/3       Karen Komatz     5/16   

Sue Cundiff      4/5      Lou Roberts         5/8           

Joan Kelly      4/8      Ernestine Rowe   5/12 

Denise Vassar      4/8       Norma Sims         5/16 

Pat McGough      4/10     Linda Whitley      5/18 

Lori Murdock      4/10     Carol Nourse      5/19 

Regina Kubyako  4/14     Heidi Borchardt   5/20 

Joyce McKeel     4/16     Gina Vivian         5/24 

Yvette Cienski     4/21     Mershonda Berry 5/27 

Sara Ware      4/23     Karen Carr           5/27 

Sharon Hamlin     4/26     Frances Stennett  5/31 

Sandy Jenkins     4/26 

Sandra Combs     4/29 

Adline Warren       4/29 

Carol Hicks       4/30 

Missy McKenna     5/1 

Carol Darby           5/4 

Kate Luke              5/5 

Sandy O’Brien        5/5 

Crystalann Duarte  5/6 

Tricia Lent        5/7 

Norma Hundley      5/14 

Mary Alice Woltmann 5/15 
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UFO Challenge 

Keep on Working 

Two down and four to go.  The UFO participants 
have been working diligently to get their projects 
completed on time.  Nineteen proudly shared their 
completed No. 5 projects at the March Chapter Meet-
ings.  Congratulations! 
    
This quarantine sure has played havoc with our UFO 
schedule but it probably has given you lots of time to 
be working on your UFOs.  UFO show and tell should 
be full of your wonderful creations.   
 
Your UFO No. 5 was to be shown in March.  Many of 
you did not attend the meeting because of the threat 
of the virus so you may bring your #5 to the next 
meeting whenever that is. 
 
UFO No. 3 had been chosen to be completed for 
May.  Bring it to the May meeting, or if we don't meet 
then, to the June meeting. 
 
At the April meeting we were to draw for the July 
meeting.  Nancy's husband did the drawing at home 
and he picked   No. 6.  
 
We look forward to seeing you all soon. 
 

UFO Queens 

Lois Bates,  898-4640.   

Nancy Shrout, 898-4174 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Don’t Forget... 

… to wear your Guild Name Badge to 

every meeting. We want to get to know 

the name as well as the face!    Those 

not wearing their name badges will be 

fined fifty cents. 

Changes for your roster: 
 
1542  Al Hunt  757-813-1971 alhuntonline@gmail.com  5 Carrol Dr., Poquoson 23693 
1530  Ann Cousins 757-719-7633 anncoffeeonline@gmail.com  5 Carroll Dr., Poquoson, 23693 
364    Donna D’Amelio  757-826-1030 donnadamelio@verizon.net 35 Kenwood Dr., Hampton 23666 
88      Debbie Long  757-329-2509 gabbylong7@cox.net 104 Wandering Doe Tr., Yorktown 23692 
 
Kim Fuqua gave me a new email:  neonatalmkim@cox.net 
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Local Workshops 

Thanks for everyone attending the Local workshops, you are what makes it  
fun.  Thanks especially to our Guild teachers.  We are truly blessed  
with much talent. 
 
May 8 workshop 'EQ8' with Terry Hanson has been postponed. Look for  
more information as I get it. 
 
June 12  Friday, 1-4 p.m. 'Bargello Placemats'  Isobel Meekins  at the Old  
Courthouse Way Community Center.  Cost $12. Check out the website for  
supplies. 
 
Sept 12  Saturday, 9 a.m.-3p.m.   Beginning Paper Piecing 'Star Baby' a Judy Neimeyer 
pattern with Debbie Martin at Hilton Baptist Church.  Cost $20  Pattern required.  Check 
out the website for details. 
 
Thanks 
 
Cathy and Mark Fowler 

 

For sale: Singer serger machine with thread and books $35 OBO; John Flynn Multi-Frame 
System $50;  

Free Quilting Frame. Hinterberg Homestead Quilting Frame - a floor frame made of hard 
rock maple with multiple width and height adjustments and three pole tension. I'm looking 
for an interested quilter to whom I can pass on this beautiful frame which was gifted to me 
from another guild member, since I have completed my hand quilting. 

Contact Priscilla priscillawhisler@gmail.com or call/text 618-541-4516. 

Inclement Weather:  Day and Night Chapters will follow Newport News School closures. 

mailto:priscillawhisler@gmail.com
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Covid Masks 

 

We realize a lot of you are already making face masks for family, friends and other organiza-
tions.  We recently became aware of a need at Riverside.  Since they allow our Night Chapter 
meetings to be held at the Warwick Riverside Conference Center at no cost, the PPQG Board 
voted to help Riverside with their need of face covers.  

Riverside is in need of homemade face covers for use by their skilled nursing facility residents to 
help decrease any chance of transmitting the virus even if showing no symptoms. This allows the 
medical grade masks and other protective equipment to be saved for the health care workers in-
teracting with COVID-19 patients in our hospitals. Riverside will wash and process all of the face 
covers before they are distributed.  

Face covers should be made with two layers of tightly woven 100 percent cotton fabric. They will 
take the pleated or fitted masks. They can be made with ties or elastic.  As elastic to make them 
is not redially available, another option is to utilize elastic hair bands cut in half. It works best if 
you cut the band in half and sew to one side of the mask.  There is no need for a wire nose 
piece.  On Riverside's website under COVID 19/ Ways to help there are four patterns and tutori-
als but any pattern will do.   

I will pick up face covers and deliver to Riverside for the next three weeks.  You can leave them 

on your porch to follow safe distancing procedures.  Their current need is for three thousand so 

any you make will help. You can call, text or email me to pick up face covers.    

Thanks Gala Damato 872-6823 home, 746-0599 cell, gala.damato@gmail.com 

Piecemaker News 

The Piecemaker News is published monthly.  Please send news items, articles, inquiries and 

advertisements to: 

Linda Blotter 

lindabva93@gmail.com 

Deadline is the 22nd of each month.   

Articles submitted after the due date will be published in the next issue of the newsletter. 

Please note “PPQG Newsletter” in the subject line when submitting emails. 

Articles for the March newsletter are due by February 22.  

Advertising rates (payable in advance) are: 

Full page—$50.00 

Half page—$25.00 

Quarter page—$15.00 

Business card—$5.00 

mailto:gala.damato@gmail.com
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Volunteers 2020-2021      

Membership Debbie Moore        874-4323           

Web Manager Linda Odell        869-6314  

Newsletter Linda Blotter        234-0196 

Workshops Cathy; Mark Fowler    833-6035 

Circulation Debbie Moore        874-4323  

E-Tree  Linda Odell        869-6314 

Property Mgmt. Shonda Berry        660-3584  

Challenge 2020 Maggie Wampler 720-227-4851 

Sunshine Sandy Barnes        833-8233  

Fall Festival Chair  Candy Byrd        232-6495   

Service Quilts Sherry Behun        850-2222  

  Susan Waddles        886-0728 

  Kim Beatley        893-2488 

2020 Raffle Quilt  Carol Pittman              877-7206 

Honor Quilts Trina Murray       880-9209 

  Isobel Meekins           874-4750    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Day Chapter 

Monthly Minis  Amy Mazich     867-7667 

   Kathy De Carlo     875-2931 

Block of the Month Pat McGough     877-3818 

   Marilyn Rivera     875-1833 

Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield     224-0247 

Programs (Temp)  Barbara Linde            867-6285 

                                              Denise Vassar            599-6285 

Parliamentarian  Monica Brogan          869-5716 

Historian  Karen Carr                 288-8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman      810-8157 

 

Night Chapter: 

Monthly Minis  Joy Duke     838-1043 

   Nancy Garnett     838-17169 

Greeter   Ella Mitchell     595-7803 

   Rita Lopes     827-3498 

Block of the Month Denise Vassar     599-6285 

Hospitality  Goldie Fields     766-8503 

Programs (Temp)  Barbra Linde             867-7909 

   Denise Vassar           599-6285 

Parliamentarian  Debbie Martin          214-1876 

Historian  Karen Carr                288-8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman            810-8157 

Officers 2019—2020 

 

President   Jeanne Surber   (757) 719-6676 barryswife@verizon.net 

Vice President   Lee Taylor   (804) 577-7272 lee@sewlovelee.com 

Executive Secretary  Barbara Linde   (757) 867-7909 blm221@aol.com 

Executive Treasurer  Ingrid Kross   (757) 867-7617 imkross@gmail.com 

Day Coordinator  Rita Crawford   (757) 766-1895 lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com 

Day Chapter Secretary  Vicki Marsh   (757) 877-6182 vpricemarsh@verizon.net 

Day Chapter Treasurer  Gina Vivian   (757) 873-0806 soonerrph@icloud.com 

Night Chapter Coordinator Marilyn Rivera   (757) 875-1833 mademarilyn2@gmail.com 

Night Chapter Secretary  Carol Richardson (757) 256-6412 quiltva@aol.com 

Night Chapter Treasurer Pat McNabb    (757) 593-7805 ppate372@gmail.com 

  

mailto:lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com
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PPQG DAY CHAPTER MINUTES MARCH 13, 2020 

 

The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10:04 a.m. by our Day Coordinator, Rita Craw-

ford.  We opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  We had 58 members present.  

We had one guest: Susan Nielinger. 

MINUTES:  Carol Richardson made a motion to accept the January minutes as published; 

Jeanne Surber seconded, and the motion carried.   

TREASURER’S REPORT: Pat McGough made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report for au-

dit; Carol Richardson seconded; motion carried.   

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

President’s Report:  Jeanne Surber reminded the Nominating Committee that they need to 

have a slate of officers ready to present to the guild at the April meeting.  She also reminded 

everyone that if asked they should be ready to step up and help keep this Guild functioning.  

All positions are open for nominations: President, Vice President, Executive Treasurer and Ex-

ecutive Secretary, Day and Night Secretary and Day and Night Treasurer. All volunteer posi-

tions are also needed.   

Jennifer Moose and Theresa Newton have decided to open a QUILT SHOP at the old Nancy’s 

location.  The name will be The Sunshine Quilt Corner.  They are planning two hospitality 

events:  Saturday April 11 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. and Wednesday April 15 from 3-6 p.m.  An-

ticipated opening will be in May 2020. 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH:  Pat McGough told us that Marilyn is home recuperating from the fire 

and is busy sewing for the Symposium.   Marilyn made the spool block for next month in hon-

or of National Quilt Month. Winner of the March Blocks was Linda ________. 

LIBRARY:  Lisa Hartman gave a report on the library.  The current books in the library are still 

on sale for a donation for new books.   She has already ordered some of the new books and as 

soon as the old inventory is gone she will start signing out the newer books.  Books that were 

donated to the chapter from guest speakers and members will still be available to all mem-

bers. 

NEWSLETTER:  Linda Blotter will be accepting items for the newsletter up to the 20th of the 

month, so get your information to her if you want it included in the next month’s newsletter.  

RAFFLE QUILT:  The 2020 Raffle Quilt is on display.  Tickets are on sale for six for $5, twelve for 

$10, and 24 for $20.  Get your tickets now.   You can keep the tickets for yourself or take a 

pack to sell.   
 . 
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CHALLENGE QUILTS:  Maggie Wampler is still taking sign ups for the 2020 challenge quilt.  

Subject is Fresh and Fruity and two of the required colors are Coral and Jade.  Width of 

quilt is 24 inches but can be any length.  Cost for registration is two dollars. 

MYSTERY QUILT:  Karen O’Kelley and other members of the guild displayed their complet-

ed quilt tops. 

SYMPOSIUM:  Rhoda Gianturco announced that today was the last day to register for the 

Symposium.  Full registration is $70.  This includes one full day class or two half-day clas-

ses, lunch, vendors, door prizes and guest speaker lecture.   

AIR FORCE PILLOWCASES:  Carol Richardson will be mailing off the pillowcases for the Air 

Force Academy next week.  If you have some to donate, let her know and she can include 

them in the shipment.  She is hoping to have a total of 150 pillowcases. 

LOCAL WORKSHOPS:  Today following the meeting Melinda Dagenhart will be teaching a 

workshop, “Jelly Roll Jam”.  Cost of workshop is $12.  Terry Hansen will be teaching a 

workshop on May 8, on the EQ8.    

MONTHLY MINI:  Gala is handling the monthly mini in the absence of Amy and Kathy.  1.  

Gala Damato donated 10 fabric organizers, 2 fabric baskets and 2 fat quarters.  2.  Kim 

Beatley donated a Flying Dutchman table runner pattern and ruler and Gala donated a 

batik fat quarter bundle. 

HONOR QUILTS:   Quilt kits are available for members to work on and there are also quilts 

that need to be long armed. 

PROGRAM:  The program today was presented by Marybeth Hawks.  She gave an in-

formative and entertaining presentation. 

Door Prizes were won by Regina Kobaco, Shirley Land, Jennifer Moose, Linda Tozier, Mag-

gie Wampler, and Yvette Cienski. 

UFOs:  The UFO queens, Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates led those participating in displaying 

their completed  No. 5 UFOs.   UFO  No. 3 will be due in May. 

Birthdays were announced and fat quarters selected.   

Vicki Marsh, Day Secretary 

Symposium 2020 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you that served on committees to create 
a great Symposium.  Thanks also goes out to our Members and  others  for the great gifts 
that were donated.  Unfortunately, the virus arrived and we were shut down to protect 
guests, teachers, vendors and of course our great Members.  Hopefully, we can arrange an-
other time to present a Symposium.  Linda Odell, Symposium 2020 Chair. 
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